
 
  

 

 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 
 

 
December 2, 2024 

 
 
 
The Honorable Thomas R. Carper 
Chairman, Committee on Environment  
  and Public Works  
United States Senate  
Washington, D.C.  20510 
 
Dear Chairman Carper: 
 
 In accordance with the requirements of the Federal Advisory Committee Act, the Nuclear 

Regulatory Commission (NRC) is filing the charter for the Advisory Committee on Reactor 

Safeguards (ACRS).  The ACRS was established by Section 29 of the Atomic Energy Act (AEA) 

of 1954, as amended.  Its purpose is to provide advice to the Commission with regard to the 

hazards of proposed or existing reactor facilities, to review each application for a construction 

permit or operating license for certain facilities specified in the AEA, and such other duties as 

the Commission may request.  The enclosed charter for this Committee updates the document 

previously filed by the NRC in December 2022 and extends the life of the Committee through 

December 2026. 

 

      Sincerely,  
 

 
 
        
      Eugene Dacus, Director 
      Office of Congressional Affairs  
 
Enclosure: 
As stated  
 
cc: Senator Shelley Moore Capito  

 



Identical Letter sent to: 
 
The Honorable Thomas R. Carper 
Chairman, Committee on Environment and Public Works 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC  20510 
cc: Senator Shelley Moore Capito 
 
The Honorable Cathy McMorris Rodgers 
Chair, Committee on Energy and Commerce 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC  20515 
cc: Representative Frank Pallone, Jr. 
 












